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Tel: (852) 2841 7800 Fax: (852) 2817 5426 Mobile: (852) 9096 1770 Email: gkpchan@attglobal.net

From 1 July 2002, District 3450 comprises 49 clubs, 42 in Hong Kong, 5 in Macau and 2 in Mongolia.  This Governor�s
Monthly Bulletin is issued to presidents, secretaries and directors of clubs and District officers.  It is also available on the
District Website:  http://www.rotary.org.hk from where readers can access photos of club and district activities at the
District Album.  PP Parry Poon is Managing Editor.  Phone him at 9058 0248 or fax him at 2690 3949 with your feedback.

Governor’s Message
Dear Rotarians,

The World Rotaract

Week is from 10 to 16

M a r c h .   O u r  R I

President Bhichai

heralded us to invite

f r i e n d s ,  f a m i l y

m e m b e r s  a n d

business associates

between the age of 18 to 30 to join a

Rotaract Club.  He is also all for making

it possible for current Rotaractors

approaching the age of 30, be invited

to the Rotary Clubs as guests and as

potential members.  This is indeed an

act to Sow the Seeds of Love.

With the potential increase in our

membership, we can have more and

better resources to do our service in the

community. Every time when I perform

the inauguration ceremony to charter

a Rotaract Club, an Interact Club, or

to install a new Board of the existing

clubs, I am usually overjoyed with the

vision of the potentials of these young

people, of how they would serve and

deliver their projects with love in their

hearts—— for I believe that is the source

of any meaningful service and the only

way to experience Rotary is by personal

District Governor Gloria Chan
� �  ! " � �43� �� Volume 43 Issue9 2003� 3� March 2003

○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○ ○

11111

involvement.

Rotarians touch

the recipients of

t h e  p r o j e c t s

through different

kinds of services:

providing safe and comfortable

homes, building or improving schools,

giving immunization to prevent

diseases (Polio, Hepatitis B), providing

computers ,  t ransport ing dai ly

necessities, giving prosthetic limbs,

The day that they were touched by

Rotarians was the beginning of a new

course of lives for them.  To share the

hopes and joy in them is also the

greatest gift Rotarians can ever have!

I would like to take this opportunity to

once again remind you as Rotarians,

never miss a chance to Sow the Seeds

of Love in our everyday lives. Let it be

our way of life.

Your Governor,

Gloria K P Chan

Joint Vocational Service Projects by NT 8 clubs
�� !"#$%&'()

giv ing wheelchai r s ,

teaching them a second

language, recognizing

t h e  o u t s t a n d i n g

achievements of the

physically and mentally

cha l lenged,  g iv ing

vocational choices and

i n f o r m a t i o n ,  a n d

providing l ife-saving

surgeries.  These seeds of

love germinate all over

the world and grow into

unimaginable impact

into these people’s lives.
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Vocational Service, the 2nd Avenue of

Serv ice in  Rotary,  a ims to put  h igh

standards of conduct into practice in the

business and professional lives of Rotarians.

Vocational Service often involves fostering

ethics in the workplace, volunteering

vocational skills for social needs, job skill

training for unemployed. It also covers

services such as reducing unemployment

for the poor, assisting employees, drug and

alcohol abuse, aids prevention, and

creating vocational opportunities for the

disabled.

This Rotary year, the 8 Rotary Clubs in Area

6, New Territories (Rotary Clubs of New

Territories, Tsuen Wan, Shatin, Kwai Chung,

Tolo Harbour, Channel Islands, Tai Po and

HK Sunrise) have joint ly organized a

Vocational Service Project, featuring

“Enhancing Employment Opportunities for

the Disabled” in collaboration with the

Labour Department and the Social

Welfare Department.  The joint project

compr i sed of  two separate events

including a seminar and an exhibition.

The Seminar was held on 7th March 2003

at Sheraton Hotel Grand Ballroom. The

Seminar Opening was off iciated with

keynote addresses by the District Governor,

Mrs Gloria Chan , the Assistant Director of

Labour Department, Mr. KW Tsang JP and

the Assistant Director of Social Welfare

Department,  Miss  Ophel ia Chan.  In

addition, District Rotary dignitaries like PDG

Peter Hall, PDG Arthur Au, IPDG Johnson

Chu, DGE Jones Wong, Club Presidents and

Rotarians were also in attendance.

The topics  in  the Seminar  inc luded

Employment Ordinance applicable to

disabled persons, an introduction to the

serv ices  prov ided by the Se lect ive

Placement Division of Labour Department,

exper ience  sha r ing  by  a  d i sab led

employee and employers, and quality

services and products provided by people

with disabilities as organized by the Social

We l f a re  D e p a r t m e n t .  T h e  S e m i n a r

attracted over 350 potential employers

represent ing large and medium s ize

corporations and organizations.  .

The second project was an Exhibition held on

21-22/ March 2003 at Central MTR Station. The

Exhibition put on show 24 panels with 16 panels

on proven abilities of the disabled to engage

work and how to employ them through the

Labour Department and Social Welfare

Department, and 8 panels on general Rotary

services and the contributions by the 8 NT

Rotary Clubs with an emphasis on vocational

service projects.  The Exhibition opening was

officiated by District Governor, Mrs. Gloria

Chan; PP. Dr Raymond Wu; Hon. Wong Wang

Fat; Executive Director and Deputy CEO of

Hang Seng Bank Limited, Mr. Luk Koon Hoo;

the Assistant Director of Labour Department,

Mr. KW Tsang JP; and the Assistant Director of

Social Welfare Department, Miss Ophelia

Chan.

During the two days exhibition, promotional

pamphlets on Rotary prepared by the 8 NT

Rotary Clubs were distributed to visitors of

the Exhibition.

PP. Edwin Tsang

 Chairman, Joint Vocational Service Project

Joint Vocational Service Projects
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Featuring
Enhancing Employment Opportunities for the Disabled
organized by Area 6 (Rotary Clubs of New Territories, Tsuen Wan, Kwai Chung,
Shatin, Tolo Harbour, Channel Islands, Tai Po and HK Sunrise)
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My Sight, My Words
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On 22nd February, it  was a beautiful
Saturday to me, not only the pleasant sky
and good temperature, but a very good
meeting for District 3450, with the District
Team Training Seminar (DTTS). It was my
second seminar for my term of District
Governor serving the district in year 2003-04.

I  came back from Anaheim after an
intense t rain ing at the Internat ional
Assembly  f rom 26th  January  to  1s t
February. °@I brought back with me a lot
of new information about R.I. President
Elect Jonathan Majiyagbe, Theme of the
year, the Presidential Emphases 2003-04,
the Presidential Citation and many others.
°@Being the District Governor 2003-04, it is
my duty to pass al l  these important
messages over to my fellow Rotarians,
Incoming District Officers and Incoming
Club Presidents.

Our District Trainer, PDG YK and Chairlady
Grace of RC of Mid-Level, together with the
great team of our  incoming Dist r ict
Secretaries, worked out a packed but
practical program for a 6 hours seminar.
The event was held at the penthouse of
Miramar Hotel Kowloon, which was a place
with good location, standard equipment,
reasonable cost and catering.  We had
over 50 participants, which was about 60%
of the district officers and it was indeed not

a very good turn-out as expected.

However, with District Trainer PDG YK’s
careful setup, we had a well-prepared
presentation for all plenary sessions and
workshops.  RI Director John Thorne and his
wife Shirley were invited to attend the
seminar and talked to us on a topic
“Leadership in Rotary” which opened to us
all the incoming district officers with an
increasing knowledge about leadership in
Rotary in our district.

PDG John Wan and PP Stephen Lam have
created an excellent team in the District
Commit tee Workshop.  The hal f -day
presentation was so interesting where all
the audiences enjoyed pretty much.  DGN
Alex Mak also did an excellent job in
helping out the two sessions - Assistant
Governor Workshop and Plenary Session II.
F rom t ime to t ime, PDG YK gave us
supplement and encouragement so that
the entire course of seminar could be
finished well with compliments.

In my opening address, I introduced RI
President Elect Jonathan Majiyagbe to all
the Rotarians present, and in the plenary
session the Theme logo “Lend a Hand”.  I
also delivered the Presidential Emphases
2003-04 that includes the 4 Task Forces:
Family of Rotary, Literacy and Education,

Poverty Alleviation, and Health Concerns.

At the closing plenary, I highlighted a little
bit of Planning for the Year. Everything went
so well and gratefully a lot of participant
stayed behind till the end of seminar.

I tasted a little bit of achievement with this
seminar. But I realized that the spirit behind
was the element of successful teamwork.
We need to have good preparation, well
setup with programs, good presenters and
most importantly good fellowship with the
working partners of team members we
dealt with.  Without any doubt, we need a
good conductor - the district trainer.

Next, I would like to take this opportunity
to thank the Chairperson PP Grace, her
team members from RC of Mid-Level,
acting as Sergeant-at-arms; Incoming DS
Tony and Luci, working day and night with
all kinds of printing, filing and logistics; PDG
John and PP Stephen and DGN Alex,
working and preparing all presentation
material and slides etc.  All these people
did a wonderful job for the district.

Furthermore, I would not forget to thank all
the Incoming Assistant Governors and
Incoming Distr ict Secretaries who has
helped us a lot in promoting this event.  RIC
staff Connie was also to be credited as she
has helped to make a lot of phone calls
everyday before the seminars.

All in all, I will treasure this experience and
remember all the assistances rendered to
me from all resources.  Also, I would like to
say special thanks to YK.

DGE Jones
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Rotaract Sister District Agreement Signing Ceremony

Our District 3450 with District 3830, Philippines
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 Sunday, 16 / 2 / 2003=���

February 16, 2003 was a very special
day for Rotaract District 3450!  Not only
was it the Closing Ceremony of the
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 2003
(RYLA) Stage 2, it was also the Signing
Ceremony of  the S i s ter  D i s t r ict
Agreement with Rotaract District 3830.

The agreement binds the two districts
into a relationship of fellowship and
friendship up to and including the day
of June 30, 2004, knowing fully well
that the development of these ties
provide opportunities for service in the
f o r m  o f  J o i n t  P r o j e c t s  a n d
undertakings fol lowing the Four

Av e n u e s  o f  R o t a r y  S e r v i c e ,  i n
attainment of the Object of Rotary
and ever putting into practice Rotary
Motto’s “Service Above Self”.

The Signing of the Agreement was
taken p lace at  the Hong Kong
Adventure Corps in the afternoon that
day.  Our DG Gloria Chan, our District
Rotaract Chairman Robert Kong, our
District Rotaract Representative Ivy
Yeung together with District Rotaract
Chairman Remy and District Rotaract
Representative Jessy from RI District
3830 signed the Agreement in front of
over a hundred witnesses.

We a re  honored to  have  DGN
Alexander Mak, RYLA Chairman IPP
Ramesh Chugani, District Officers,
Presidents, Past Presidents, PDRR
P a t r i c k  Yu n g ,  m o r e  t h a n  1 0 0
Rotaractors and Rylarians from our
District and IPDRR Don witness the
event.

We hope we could soon organize a
Joint Project that all of you could
join!

Ivy Yeung
District Rotaract Representative
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Rotary Youth Leadership Award

(RYLA) 2002-2003
� �  ! " # $ % & '
1st Stage: 18 / 1 / 2003 2nd Stage: 14-16 / 2 / 2003 3rd Stage: 8 / 3 / 2003

The RYLA 2002-2003 theme, which was
chosen to go along with The Rotary
International theme of “Sow the Seeds of
Love”, was “Sow the Seeds of Leadership”
and the three-stage programme was well
planned.

The First Stage - Seminar and Briefing
Session was held at The Boy’s & Girls’
Clubs Association of Hong Kong on 18th
January, 2003 to introduce the aims and
targets of the RYLA programme.  Our
guest speaker was Dr. Rebecca Li ,
Explorer.

The Second Stage of the programme was
a 3-day, 2-night camp held from 14th -
16th February, 2003 at HKAC Training
Campsite.  The 3-day programme had
been very well-planned by them, with
action training and interaction between
groups and individuals,

On Day 1 (14th February, 2003), 108
RYLArians together with the 8 volunteers,
were picked up by three buses which
took us to High Island Training Camp in
Sai Kung in time for our scheduled start
of 10.30 am.  After the welcoming address
and RYLA flag hoisting ceremony (which
was held every morning), 4 teams were
formed, dormitories were allocated and
everyone participated in ice-breaking
games.

The Training exercises began in earnest
after lunch with Training Circuit A (Parts I
& II).  Since the group was large, it was
divided into 2 sections alternating
between The Elementary Map Reading/
Orienteering Exercise and the Radio
Voice Procedures and exercise.  There
was no doubt that trainers and volunteers
alike enjoyed taking part in these
exercises.

After an early dinner, there was a night
walk followed talent show, each group
performed very well.   The first day at the
Camp had been so full of activities that
everyone was quite tired, but happy.

Day 2 (15th February) began early with a
6.00 am Reveille rousing us for the RYLA
flag hoisting ceremony and a sightseeing
trip to East Sea Coffer Dam, High Island
Reservoir, where a “Stretcher” Race was
held before heading back to Camp for
breakfast and the start of Training Circuit
B (Part 1) at 9.00 am.

Teams rotated around 4 “stands” - Rock
Climbing/Abseiling; Command Tasks; Drill
Practice; and an Introduction to the
Obstacle Course - each of which lasted
1 hour.

After lunch, Training Circuit B (Part 11)
continued, followed by preparation for
the field training and departure at 5.00
pm for the field training area where team
bases were set up and dinner prepared.
That evening they camped outside and
since they had to be up early the
following morning, probably only slept for
about 2 hours.

Day 3 (16th, February) - the teams were
collected at 7.00 am and were debriefed
on the field training prior to breakfast,
after which there were potted sports and
an in ter - team obstac le  course
competition.  Although the Potted sports
were very challenging, everyone had a
go and enjoyed themselves.  It was
obvious through these games, that they
learned quite a lot about leadership skills
and getting along with other team
members.

During the last day, we were joined by
Rotary district officers who watched the
competitions and were very interested to
see that the Camp site was an ideal
location for such training.  The camp
ended with an evaluation and closing
address session.  Comments from the
Rylarians were encouraging that
Rylarians wished the camp would not
end just yet.  We believe that the RYLA
camp was quite a success.

�� ! 3 4 5 0 �� �� !"#$%
Rotary International District 3450 (Hong Kong, Macau & Mongolia)
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At the end of the second stage each group
had to select their leader, and they were
all asked to write an essay about the camp
and hand over to their group leader.

The Group leader in turn had to collect
all the essays and compile into a booklet
along with pictures and present it to the
committee by February 24, 2003.

The Group leaders also had to write an
essay on the topic “Sow the Seeds of
Leader” which being the slogan of our
RYLA 2002-2003.

The Third Stage of RYLA 2002-2003 Post-
Camp Session took place at the USRC on
March 8, 2003.  During this session all the
four leaders were asked to describe their

thoughts on the RYLA Camp. All the
part icipants and Volunteers and
Committee Members received a
certificate from DG Gloria Chan.

The Committee read all the essays and
interviewed each group leader and
selected two from the four group leaders
to attend the International RYLA
Convention 2002-2003 to be held in
Brisbane, Australia.  The two leaders were
Miss Tsoi Sze Man, Bee and Mr. Ho Tsz
Lung, Joe.

My thanks to DG Gloria for giving me this
opportunity to serve the RYLA project.

My thanks to all The RYLA Organizing
Committee members, Youth Generation
coordinator PDG Joseph Lee as well as
Advisors PP Herbert Lau, DGN Jones
Wong , PP Charles Cheng,  PP Tony Wong
, Host Club Representative IPP Grace Yen,
Camp Warden PP Vincent Ng,  District
Rotaract Representative Ivy Yeung,
Stephen Lo and Mr. Monty Loh of the
Youth Institute.

IPP Ramesh Chugani
Chairman, District RYLA Committee

2002-2003
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District Badminton Tournament
2002-2003
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2003/3/15(Sat.) Presidents-Elect Training Seminar Bayview Sunshine HK Hong Kong Academy of Medicine
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2003/3/16(Sun.) New Member Orientation Program Seminar Admiralty/HK City North Dynasty Club, Wanchai
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2003/4/12(Sat.) District Assembly Kowloon East Kowloon Shangri-La Hotel

�� !"# �� ! �� !"#$%

2003/6/1(Sun.) International 94th Annual Convention Brisbane, Queensland, Australia
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2003/3/23 Soccer Tournament =�� Kowloon Northwest  �� ! University of Science and Technology  �� !"#

2003/5/17 Karaoke Contest =��lh�� Kowloon West  �� Miramar Hotel  �� !"

2003/5/25 Basketball Tournament =�� Kowloon Northeast  �� ! Harbour Sports Centre, Wanchai  �� !"#$%

end May/early June Table Tennis Tournament =�� ! Kowloon West �� Cornwall Street Indoor Games Hall  �� !"#$%&

2003/6/8 Colour Boat Race =�� 8 Clubs in Area 6  �� ! Cheung Chau  ��

For Enquires: PP K. K. Kwong Tel: 9038 0812

Announcement of Rotary Events  �=�=�=�=�=�

Upcoming District Sports Events =�=�=�=�=�=�=�=�
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Inspired by the level of enthusiasm by our

Rotarians we saw in the District Badminton

Tournament last year, my own club, RC

Hong Kong, decided to have the privilege

to host this year’s District Badminton

Tournament on the 23rd of February.

This year’s event was held at the Shatin

Yeun Woo Road indoor sports complex.

The event officially began at nine o’clock

in the morning with the prize presentation

finished at five o’clock in the afternoon. I

would like to sincerely thank DG Gloria for

her presence at the prize presentation

and ADG Kenneth Chow and DS Ada

Cheng for the opening ceremony.

S imi lar  to the previous years ,  the

tournament included men’s singles, men’s

doubles, mixed doubles and ladies’

singles.  In addition, we have introduced

a new “parent and child” event with the

aim to promote the family value within the

Rotary.  We have received a total of 38

entries for all the events from 16 Rotary

Clubs.  During the events, professional

umpires from Hong Kong Badminton

Associations and first aid service from St.

John Ambulance were provided.

I must thank all the participants for their

h i g h  l e v e l  o f  s p o r t s m a n s h i p

demonstrated during the day, which is

vital to make this event enjoyable and

successful.  However, I regret to report

that two Rotarians were unfortunately

injured their play, I sincerely hope they

will recover soon.  But that shows how

enthusiastic and serious our Rotary

badminton players are!

RC New Territories has won a total of 13

prizes and became the overall event

champion as Rotarian Peter Ho was still

unbeatable in all the Men’s events.  RC

Shatin has became the first runner-up with

a total of eight prizes, while RC Peninsula

South and RC Tolo Harbour have both

won seven prizes and RC Hong Kong has

won six prizes.

At last, I would like to thank the District

Sports Committee chairman PP K.K.

Kwong and his committee for their

support and advice.  I would also like

to thank our RC Hong Kong sports

committee members  (Rtn.  Pat r ick

Ye u n g  a n d  R t n .  K e n n e t h  N g ) ,

Rotaractors of RC Hong Kong and St.

John Ambulance for their assistance.

And of course, your participation in

this enjoyable and successful event is

greatly appreciated.

Rtn. Peter Lee

Chairman, District Badminton Comm.

�� ! 3 4 5 0 �� �� !"#$%
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District Badminton Tournament 2002-2003
�� !"� Sunday, 23 / 2 / 2003=���
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Membership Attendance Report  January 2003

O M M P � 11 �� !"#�

9

Area Rotary Club of 31-Dec-02 31-Jan-03 Change Meetings Nov-02 Dec-02 Jan-03 District Rank District Rank Average %

This Rotary YearJan-03AttendanceJan-03Membership

italic = last month report
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World Rotaract Week 2003
OMMP�� !"# 10-16 / 2 / 2003

Wo r l d  R o t a r a c t  We e k  i s  t h e  w e e k

commencing the 13th March. In this week,

Rotaract Distr ict Committee and the

Rotaract Clubs will organize activities to

celebrate this anniversary. This celebration

coincides with the date that the f irst

Rotaract club was officially certified by

Rotary International.

Every year,  we celebrate Rotaract’s

anniversary by achieving one of our

objectives (Club Service, Community

Service, Professional Development &

International Service). This year, the 35th

year of Rotaract, we serve the elderly and

the  menta l l y  hand icapped.  In  the

afternoon on March 15, 2003, more than

100 Rotaractors in our District were divided

into two groups of people. One group with

82 Rotaractors went to the Elderly Centre

in Wong Tai Sin E�� !"#$%&'()*

�� FK They then went to different flats to

visit the old people with some souvenirs

and their warming hearts. We would like to

thank you Europharm Laboratories Co. Ltd

for sponsoring ointment for the old people.

Another group of 38 Rotaractors went to

Lok Fu Hostel, Mental Health Association of

Hong Kong to play games and magic with

the mentally retarded. The atmosphere

was great and warm. All of the people in

the centre were happy and excited.

Of course the old people also filled with

energy too as they together with the

menta l ly  retarded people  and 140

Rotaractors went to the House of Fortune

E�� F=in Ma Tau Kok to have Pun Choi E�

�F dinner.

We are very grateful to have Distr ict

Governor Gloria Chan, District Governor

Elect Jones Wong together with his wife

Shirley and a guest joined us for the dinner.

At night, the dinner started off with a

Rotaract Song. District Governor Gloria

Chan and District Governor Elect Jones

Wong gave us inspir ing speeches to

officiate our anniversary. Both of them

hope the Rotaractor s  to  se rve the

community as how Rotary is doing- ‘Sow

the Seeds of Love’ and ‘Lend a Hand’.

Both the Rotaractors and the mentally

retarded performed. Rotaractors did a

drama and the  menta l l y  re ta rded

per formed a Chinese Dance. All of us

enjoyed the dinner and the performance,

and of course the atmosphere.

Not only the Rotaractors in our District

shared the happiness together, Joelle

Beckers, a Rotaractor from Belgium, also

visited the mentally retarded center and

had the dinner with us. She is now a

President of the Rotaract Club of Bruxelles

Horta, Rotary International District 2170. This

is the first event she joined after she came

to Hong Kong. She would stay until July this

year. Joelle is a really nice and friendly girl

and we would keep inviting her to join the

Rotaract and Rotary functions later on.

In addition, the 4 Rotaract Clubs in Macau

designed a postcard and mailed more

than 500 of it to Rotaract clubs around the

globe, and also youth clubs in Macau on

March 13, 2003 to celebrate the World

Rotaract Week. They also promoted the

activity through a local newspaper to the

local community. The Rotaractors in our

District want to share with people around

the world how they concerned with

Rotaract.

Through our community services, we aimed

to sow the seeds of love. This is a golden

opportunity for us, the Rotaractors, to learn,

to serve and to lead.

Once again ,  we thank you D i s t r ic t

Governor Gloria Chan, District Governor

Elect Jones Wong and wife Shirley for

participating in our function and share with

us the happiness. We would like to thank

also Past District Governor Joseph Lee,

District Rotaract Chairman Robert Kong,

District Governor Nominee Alexander Mak,

Pas t  P res ident  Herber t  Lau,  Rotary

dignitaries, Rotaract District Committee,

host clubs: Rotaract Club of Kowloon North

West, Rotaract Club of United College, the

Chinese University of Hong Kong, Rotaract

Club of Baptist University, Rotaract Club of

City Univers i ty,  Rotaract Club of the

40 Rotaractors with 33 mentally retarded
friends in the Lok Fu Hostel, Mental Health
Association of Hong Kong.

District Governor Gloria
Chan sowing the seeds of
love.

District Governor Gloria
Chan showed her concern
to and chatted happily
with the elderly.

Guests sharing with us the
happiness of World Rotaract
Week: District Governor Gloria
Chan, District Governor Elect
Jones Wong and wife Shirley,
District Rotaract Representative
Ivy Yeung, Joelle Beckers
(Rotaractor from Belgium), and
guest.

District Governor Elect Jones Wong sharing with us his insights
about the theme of this year’s World Rotaract Week. We could
learn a lot from him!

Could not wait to smile
and take a photo... and
eat!

District Rotaract Representative Elect Ruby, District
Rotaract Representative Ivy and Joelle (Rotaractor
from Belgium) celebrating the World Rotaract Week
with the souvenir made by our friends in Lok Fu
Hostel, Mental Health Association of Hong Kong.

University of Hong Kong, Rotaract

Club of Hong Kong Island East, and

all Rotaractors. Without all of you,

this  event could not be made

possible. Thank you.

Ivy Yeung

District Rotaract Representative


